ORDSALL AND LANGWORTHY COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

Wrotham Close,

Westerham Avenue,

Salford.

10th January, 2006

 Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.

Meeting ended:
8.50 p.m.

PRESENT:
Roy Marsh


–
in the Chair



Councillors Clague, Dobbs, Harold, Loveday and Warmisham



Anne Marsh 


– 
SARA



Jim Doyle 


– 
PATHS





K Wheeler


} 
Fitzwarren/Highfield Road Residents’ Group



M Shaw


}



T Finney


}



Syd Cauldwell

–
Queen Alexandra Close Residents’ Association



Jonathan Dale 

– 
The New Barracks Co-operative



Emily Dale

 
– 
Ordsall Café Project



Rachel Ross


–
St Clements’ Church



Walter Greenhaugh 
–
St Clements’ Church/Ordsall Hall



Bernadette Wright 

–
LHARA/Resident

Leslie Willis 


}
Resident

Suzanne Robinson

}



Gerry Stone


}

Mike Felse


}

Kathryn Ryan 

– 
Salford Advertiser



Sergeant Steve Cheshire 
–
Greater Manchester Police



Nicky Vincer 


–
Pendleton College



Matt Reynolds 

–
Salford 1st


Gail Skelly 


–
Ordsall Community Arts



Sophie Murray 

–
Seedley and Langworthy Trust



Margaret Donohue

} 
PPI Forums



Suzy Farrow


}



Chris Hannan

}
Audit Commission



Judy Cliffe


}

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:



Malcolm Sykes 

–
Director of Housing and Planning – Area Co-ordinator



Ross Spanner

–
Neighbourhood Manager, Community Health and Social Care Directorate

Chris Payne


–
Traffic Engineer, Urban Vision

Robin Culpin


–
Head of Cultural Services

John Scully 


–
Museums and Heritage Services Manager
Jackie Ashley 

–
Ordsall Hall Bid Project Manager
Caroline Mean

–
Heritage Development Officer

Greg Durkin


–
Children’s Services Directorate

Claire Edwards 

–
Committee Administrator, Customer and Support Services Directorate



ACTION



46.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Salmon, Ann Cosgrove, Joyce Fitzpatrick, Lorna Leaston and Simon Powell.




47.


WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS

The Chairman welcomed everybody to the meeting and wished everyone a Happy New Year.

The Chairman introduced Chris Hannan and Judy Cliffe from the Audit Commission, who were part of a Corporate Inspection Team that was in the process of undertaking an assessment of the City Council.  It was noted that, as part of the assessment, consideration would be given to how the local authority consulted with local people and informed the community of its actions.




48.
ACTION SHEET

The Action Sheet arising from the meeting held on 1st November 2005 was agreed as a correct record.




49.

(a)

(b)

(c)
MATTERS ARISING

33(c) – Water Hydrants
It was noted that (i) the Area Co-ordinator had written to United Utilities, informing them of the Community Committee’s view that action was required in order to make it more difficult for the water hydrants to be set off, (ii) United Utilities had contacted the Area Co-ordinator indicating that the matter was being dealt with, and (iii) a response was anticipated in the near future.

Reference was made to the work that had been carried out in relation to this matter by Barbara Howell, Community Safety Co-ordinator, of which the Area Co-ordinator was aware.
33(e) – Quad Bikes and Anti Social Behaviour
It was reported that (i) funding had been secured for an off-road motorbike unit to be established in the Ordsall and Langworthy area, for which local officers were to be trained, and (ii) a conference regarding the problems caused by off road motorbikes, which had been referred to at the previous meeting of the Community Committee, had taken place on 11th November 2005.  It was suggested that anybody requiring copies of the slides that had been discussed at the conference contact the Neighbourhood Manager.

43 – Any Other Business
(i) Langworthy Road (concerns regarding the timing of the resurfacing work that was taking place, given that a large number of heavy vehicles would be using the road to access the Urban Splash development site).

It was reported that (a) the Urban Splash development was likely to take approximately five years to complete, by which time the road would be in an extremely poor condition, and (b) funding for the scheme would be lost if the work was not carried out at this time.

(ii) Regent Road/Oldfield Road (concerns regarding blocked gullies in this area).

It was reported that some of the blocked gullies in question had been cleared and those remaining were due to be cleared in the near future.

Area Co-ordinator



50.
ORDSALL HALL

A Presentation was given by Robin Culpin, John Sculley, Jackie Ashley and Caroline Mean regarding (a) plans in respect of proposed changes to the building and grounds of Ordsall Hall, which would be displayed at Ordsall Hall for comment in the near future, and (b) the vision to develop the building and grounds as a learning centre and resource for schools, families, communities and interested adults.

Members were invited to inform (a) Jackie Ashley of any comments in relation to the plans for the building and grounds on telephone number 779 6043, and (b) Caroline Mean, on telephone number 778 0817, of any community groups in the area that would want to be consulted with regard to the proposals to encourage community involvement in activities at the Hall.

Reference was made to the importance of the consultation exercise and the need to ensure that local people were engaged in the consultation process.




51.
THE LOWRY
It was noted that this item had been withdrawn from the agenda.




52.
PATIENT AND PUBLIC INVOLVEMENT

Margaret Donohue and Suzy Farrow gave a presentation on the Patient and Public Involvement (PPI) Forums, which provided an opportunity for groups of volunteers in the local community to help patients and members of the public to influence the way that local healthcare was organised and delivered.

Reference was made to (a) the types of activities that were carried out by the PPI Forums, and (b) the Making It Better For Children, Young People, Parents and Babies Consultation that was currently underway regarding proposals to improve paediatric, neonatal and maternity care in Greater Manchester.  It was noted that only one of the four options for change included the retention of the maternity unit and neonatal intensive care unit at Hope Hospital, and this was not the preferred option.

Committee members expressed strong concerns regarding the possibility of the above services being removed from Hope Hospital.  Committee members were advised to respond to the above consultation, prior to 13th April 2006, by accessing the website www.bestforhealth.nhs.uk.  Alternatively, copies of the consultation document could be obtained by telephoning 0800 587 2901.


53.
FILM INDUSTRY IN SALFORD

It was noted that this item had been withdrawn from the agenda.




54.


NEW PRIMARY SCHOOLS/CHILDREN’S CENTRES
Greg Durkin provided information as follows:-

· A new primary school in Ordsall, which would include a Children’s Centre, was expected to open in September 2007.

· Urban Vision had been commissioned to develop a garden for the Tatton Flower Show.  Consideration was being given to a healthy eating theme for the garden, with the possibility of local schoolchildren contributing to its development.  Following the flower show, it was planned that the garden would be dismantled and relocated to the site of the new Ordsall primary school.

· A Children’s Centre at Lark Hill Primary School, which would provide facilities for 68 0-5 year olds, was due to be completed in January 2006.

· A Children’s Centre at Belvedere Nursery, which would provide facilities for 28 0-5 year olds, was due to be completed in March 2006.

· A new catholic primary school in the area was proposed. 

· With regard to the Primary School Review, a report was to be submitted to Cabinet in the near future requesting permission for further consultation to be undertaken with regard to options for the Seedley and Langworthy area.

Reference was made to (a) the need to ensure that the schoolchildren and the local community were consulted with regard to the design of the new primary school in Ordsall, and the community facilities that were to be included, with a view to them feeling that they have ownership of the building, and (b) the importance of engaging fully with the people of Seedley and Langworthy during the proposed consultation exercise.

It was agreed that an update would be provided at a future meeting of the Community Committee.


Greg Durkin

55.
BUDGET SUB GROUP
The recommendations arising from the meeting of the Budget Sub Group held on 8th December 2005, in respect of the following schemes, were endorsed:-

(a) The Cracked Pots,

(b) St. Clements Primary School – Community Use,

(c) Holm Court,

(d) Ordsall Neighbourhood Team,

The Committee noted the financial position statement in respect of the devolved budget, as at 21st November, 2005.

The Neighbourhood Manager submitted a report which indicated that (i) for the financial year 2005-2006, it was estimated that up to £10,000 could be allocated to selected projects in line with Community Action Plan priorities, and (ii) at the above meeting of the Budget Sub Group, members had recommended strategic spend on the following:-

· the purchase of two mobile CCTV units,

· youth projects in the Chapel Street area (jointly with East Salford),

· intergenerational projects.

The Community Committee approved, in principle, the above recommendation.  It was noted that further details in relation to specific costs for each of the projects would be clarified at a future date, and that projects would be shared across Ordsall and Langworthy as far as possible.




56.

(a)

(b)

(c)

(d)

(e)
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Inspector Bob Pell

It was reported that Inspector Bob Pell would be leaving Salford in the near future to work in the Wigan area, and that his replacement would be Inspector Alan Smith.

It was noted that Committee members thanked Inspector Pell for all the work that he had carried out in the area and wished him every success for the future.

Broadwalk Festival

Reference was made to the absence of the Broadwalk Festival in recent years and it was reported that plans were being made for the event to be reintroduced – anybody interested in becoming involved was invited to contact Councillor Warmisham.

Visit to Lledr Hall

It was reported that the Chairs and Deputy Chairs of the City’s Community Committees had been invited to visit Lledr Hall – anybody interested in participating in the visit was advised to inform the Neighbourhood Manager on telephone number 603 4090.

Community Committee Agenda Items

The Neighbourhood Manager invited Committee members to contact him on the above telephone number with any agenda items for future meetings of the Community Committee.

Task Groups

The Neighbourhood Manager invited Committee Members to contact him on the above telephone number should they wish to become involved in any of the Task Groups that were operating in the area.




57.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION

· Summaries of the minutes of the meetings of the Local Executive Group, held on 9th November and 13th December 2005.

· Ordsall and Langworthy Community Action Plan 2006 – Summary Version.

· Pendleton Community Forum – minutes of the meeting held on 6th December 2005.

· Fair Trade in Salford.

· Local Criminal Justice Board Consultation/Public Event – 7th March 2006, 1.30 p.m. – 4.30 p.m., Buile Hill Park.

· Funding for Community Groups who organise activities with children and young people of any age between 0 and 19 – The Local Network Fund.


58.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

It was noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee was to be held on Tuesday 7th March 2006, commencing at 7.00 p.m.
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